

Lennberg - DNR, Patrick <patrick.lennberg@state.co.us>

Re for Deer trail gravel Pitquest for 90 Day extension

Richard Stokes <richard.stokes72@ymail.com>

Wed, Feb 13, 2019 at 5:58 PM

To: Patrick Lennberg - DNR <patrick.lennberg@state.co.us>, DON FORT III <donnyfdc@yahoo.com>, Chad Hrbek <qarecyclers@live.com>

Mr Lennberg----I would like to request a 90 day extension to correct the problems cited in the Sept and Feb inspection reports, Thank you Richard Stokes Owner and managing partner. 02-13-2019

1 of 1 2/27/2019, 3:37 PM



Department of Natural Resources 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 Denver, Colorado 80203

February 19, 2019

Richard Stokes 5A Aggregates LLC 3409 Monteclaire Dr Sherman, TX 75092

Re: Extension Request Approval, Corrective Action Due Date, Deer Trail Pit, Permit File No. M1988-090

Dear Mr. Stokes:

On February 13, 2019, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your request to extend the due date for the corrective action cited in the February and September 2018 inspection reports 90 days. The Division does not believe that the time requested is reasonable given the lack of activity addressing the problems first identified in February 2018.

The Division is willing to extend the earthwork due date cited in the September 2018 inspection report from December 31, 2018 to March 29, 2019 the original due date for seeding the reclaimed portions of the site. If the Operator fails to submit evidence this work has been completed, the Division may initiate enforcement actions. The Division was informed by the Operator and his agents that a sign has been ordered and will be installed soon. The Division will require photographic evidence that the mine sign has been installed by February 28, 2019.

The Division herby approves the extension request to February 28, 2019 for mine sign installation and March 29, 2019 for earthwork and seeding.

If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at **303-866-3567 x8114**, or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.

Sincerely,

Patrick Lennberg

Environmental Protection Specialist

Cc: Michael Cunningham; Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety

Ec: Richard Stokes, Richard.stokes72@ymail.com

